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Josephine lost her mother at a young age, and at that point she was split up
from her step-sister and taken to stay with an aunt. A guy came along while
she was out of school during the covid-19 outbreak, and she was excited by
his promise to take her away so she could escape the mistreatment she
experienced at her aunt’s. As soon as he learned of her pregnancy, he ran
away and disappeared.

She was working as a maid, and when her boss discovered the pregnancy,
she was offered money to abort the baby. Josephine refused and went
looking for the father of her baby. Already having a wife, he sent her to stay
with his own mother.

Through involvement in Mary's Refuge, Josephine has received the
support of community. Her daughter, Joselin Tricia, turned 2 years old this
past March.

"In Mary's Refuge I thank God that I got new friends and friends of value in
my life. It helped to know that giving birth at an early age doesn't mean that
my life has come to an end, and I am so sure that I can still be that kind of a
person I wanted to be. It has helped to know that even me I can, if others can,
and be an important mother in the world." - Josephine

There is nothing quite like the joy of hearing that a young mother has
rediscovered hope.

I cannot understand living in extreme poverty, teenage
pregnancy, not being able to attend school, being forced into a
marriage, etc—but I do understand feeling forced to give up my
dreams as a teenager. I am familiar with hopelessness and
despair.

At 16 years old, I was in a near-fatal car accident that left me with
severe chronic pain, an end to my athletic aspirations, a struggle
with the ability to work, crushed hopes for travel and mission, and

a fear I would never be physically capable of being a mother.

In the years since, God has done incredible things in my life—truly making
possible the impossible. I have seen countless miracles, and I have learned to
hope again for what I cannot yet see. One of my hopes is that the young mothers
we serve in Uganda experience this transformation of rediscovered hope.

Mary's Refuge brings resources to these young women to pursue their dreams.
Some are returning to school to receive an education that will allow them to
become the teachers, lawyers, and nurses they before dreamed to be. Others are
learning trades in order to make a living and provide for their children, striving to
break cycles of poverty and abuse. This is all good, but
it is not the most important part of the mission.

First and foremost, Mary's Refuge is affirming
these young women in their identities as
daughters of God—showing them that they
matter, that they are loved, that there is
hope for them.

Our young mothers who have been
ostracized and isolated have found refuge
in community with their peers and the
support of our team (which includes you,
donors and prayer partners!). Thank you for
making this mission possible. Thank you for
encouraging the gift of hope.

Rediscovering Hope

Please Pray…

• For the young women we
serve, that they will come
fully into relationships with
Jesus Christ and know their
true dignities in Him

• For our board and ministry
staff, that we may also know
and live out our true
identities in Christ, for we
cannot give what we do not
have

• For the safety and economic
growth of Uganda, that the
young women we serve will
be able to find meaningful
work with our assistance

• For an increase in the
financial support needed to
continue and further this
ministry
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